
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Please ask for: the Information Access Officer 

 

Date:11 June 2019 My Ref: 909483 Your Ref:   

 
Dear Mr Ward 

 

Freedom of Information Request - Agency Social Workers 

 

I am writing further to the previous correspondence dated 6 June 2019 regarding your request for 

information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. I am pleased to inform you that the Council 

does hold the information that you have requested and I attach our response.   

 

Please note that the information supplied can mostly be re-used in accordance with the Open 

Government Licence. The council should be acknowledged as the source of the information, but 

copyright is maintained for all photographs and third party contributions to the information supplied. 

For further details see http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open%2Dgovernment%2Dlicence/. 

 

If you wish to discuss this letter or the information provided please contact the Information Access 

Officer using the contact details above. If you are unhappy with the way your request for information 

has been handled you can request a review by writing to the Information Access Officer stating the 

reason for your dissatisfaction. Following the review, if you remain unhappy with the way your 

request for information has been handled you can complain to the Information Commissioner’s 

Office via their website: https://ico.org.uk/concerns/getting/ or by writing to: 

Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, SK9 5AF. 

 

Information about the Freedom of Information Act 2000 can be found on the Information 

Commissioners Office website: http://www.ico.org.uk. Plymouth City Council also has information 

available on our website:  

http://www.plymouth.gov.uk/home/council/dataandinformation/freedominformationfoi. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 
Neelam Bhardwaja     Anna Coles 

Service Director     Director of Integrated Commissioning (Interim) 

Children, Young People and Families   Strategic Co-operative Commissioning  

 

Jim Ward 

request-581112-c715c2b5@whatdotheyknow.com 

Customer Relations Team 

 

Plymouth City Council 

Ballard House, West Hoe Road 

Plymouth, PL1 3BJ 

 

T 01752 398169 

E FOIPeople@plymouth.gov.uk 
www.plymouth.gov.uk 

http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/
https://ico.org.uk/concerns/getting/
http://www.ico.org.uk/
http://www.plymouth.gov.uk/home/council/dataandinformation/freedominformationfoi


Freedom of Information Request 909483 

Received 6 June 2019 

 

Please can you provide the following information under the Freedom of Information Act: 

 

Q1. How many qualified social workers were working on a temporary (agency) basis at the Council 

on Monday 20th May 2019, split by: 

 

a) Children’s Services social work roles 

 

b) Adults’ Services social work roles 

A1. 

a. 8 

b.  

Plymouth City Council Adult Social Care: 1  

*Livewell Southwest: 5 

 

 

Q2. What was the total spend by your organisation on temporary (agency) social work professionals 

during the financial year 1/4/18 to 31/3/19? 

A2. 

a.Children’s: £1,010,423.18 

b.  

Plymouth City Council Adult Social Care: £57,409 

*Livewell Southwest: £461,160 

 

*Please note that on 1 April 2015 we transferred the majority of our adult social care 
fun 


